PARISH COUNCIL NOTES
From the Parish Council Meeting held on 30th September 2010 in the Village Hall
The New Forest Association

The meeting was attended by a guest speaker, Alison Barnes, Chief Executive of the NFA. She was accompanied by Claire Ings from NFA Planning. Alison introduced herself and gave an insight into her background. Alison is new to the role and gave the Parish Council an overview of the goals of the NFA moving forward. Her aims are that the NFA will be listening, supporting and making proper consultation. Alison hopes that through meeting people she will be able to listen to the many different points of view about what should happen in the Forest.

Minerals Consultation

After a joint public meeting with the Whiteparish Preservation Group, held on the 13th September, the Parish Council has prepared a response to the Wiltshire Council consultation based on the views expressed by members of the public at that meeting. The response objected to all three sites on the grounds of noise pollution, environmental pollution, increased traffic and other factors. The response can be viewed on line at http://consult.Wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/spatial_planning/mineralssiteoptions, it can also be viewed at www.whiteparish.co.uk and on the Parish notice board. The deadline for responses for this initial consultation is 30th October 2010. 
Vacancy

Peter Mallinson has resigned from the Parish Council and may we take this opportunity to thank him for all his work for Whiteparish during his term with the Council. Subsequently there is a vacancy for the Office of Councillor for the Parish Council. Electors have until 11th November 2010 to request an election to fill the vacancy. Requests must be made in writing to the Returning Officer at the address below, a minimum of 10 electors must do this for an election to be held. Otherwise the vacancy will be filled by co-option. If an election is called, it will take place not later then 20th January 2011. Andrew Kerr, Returning Officer, Wiltshire Electoral Services, Monkton Park, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN15 1ER.
Environmental Matters
The Parish Council continues to report matters to Wiltshire Council for maintenance. These include the hand rail at the Pond opposite Courtens Garden Centre, the pothole in the road opposite the Parish Lantern, the Grit Bins that need replacing and cutting of trees and grass on the Copse.
Next Meeting

There were no members of the public present at the meeting, however villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting that will be at 7.30pm on Thursday 4th November 2010, in the Village Hall. Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
Prepared by;
Niccola Cooper, Clerk to Whiteparish Parish Council, 5 Pear Tree Drive, Landford, Salisbury, SP5 2AY
niccolacooper@.sky.com Tel. 01794399892
